
 

NHCS NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 

In compliance with federal law, including Section 504 of the 1973 Rehabilitation Act (Section 504), 
New Hanover County Schools administers all state-operated educational programs, employment 
activities, and admissions without discrimination on the basis of disability, race, religion, national 
origin, ethnic origin, color, age, or military service and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and 
other designated youth groups.  

For inquiries regarding ADA/Section 504 contact:  

ADA/Section 504 Coordinator  
6410 Carolina Beach Road, Wilmington, NC 28412  
(910) 254-4200 

New Hanover County Schools does not discriminate on the basis of sex in its educational programs or 
activities and is required by Title IX of the Education Amendments Act of 1972 (Title IX) and federal 
regulations to not discriminate in such a manner. This requirement extends to admission and 
employment. The board will not tolerate discrimination on the basis of sex, including any form of 
sexual harassment as that term is defined under Title IX, in any of the school system’s educational and 
employment activities and programs.  

The board has designated a Title IX coordinator to coordinate its efforts to comply with its 
responsibilities under Title IX and its implementing regulations. The contact information for the Title 
IX coordinator is:  

Title IX Coordinator  
6410 Carolina Beach Road, Wilmington, NC 28412  
titleix@nhcs.net  
(910) 254-4200 

Inquiries about the application of Title IX and its implementing federal regulations may be referred to 
the Title IX coordinator and/or the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights in the Office for Civil Rights at 
the U.S. Department of Education.   

RESOLUTION OF GRIEVANCES ALLEGING DISCRIMINATION ON THE BASIS OF SEX 

The board has established grievance procedures that provide for the prompt and equitable resolution of 
complaints alleging discrimination on the basis of sex (other than sexual harassment) in a program or 
activity of the school system occurring against a person in the United States.  Students and parents or 
guardians may report such alleged discrimination through the process provided in policy 1740/4010, 
Student and Parent Grievance Procedure.  Employees and applicants may use the process provided in 
policy 1750/7220, Grievance Procedure for Employees.  

The board has adopted additional means for reporting sexual harassment specifically.  Any person may 
report alleged sexual harassment in the education program or activities of the school system occurring 
against a person in the United States in accordance with policy 1725/4035/7236, Title IX Sexual 
Harassment – Prohibited Conduct and Reporting Process.  Those who believe they have been sexually 
harassed may also file a formal complaint of sexual harassment in accordance with policy 
1726/4036/7237, Title IX Sexual Harassment Grievance Process, to initiate a prompt and equitable 
resolution through a formal investigation and adjudication or through an informal resolution process.  
The board encourages students, employees, and applicants to first make a report of sexual harassment in 
accordance with policy 1725/4035/7236 before filing a formal complaint.    


